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         Department of Finance  
        ________________________ 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
Date:  January 16, 2024 
 
To:  Mikki Huntsman, City Clerk  
 
From:              Mark Stone, Grants Administrator 
 
Subject: Appointment of Financial Advisory Board Members  

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
During the January 11, 2024 Financial Advisory Board meeting, the board voted to recommend Charlene 
Hart and Bryan Carano for appointment to fill two of the board’s vacancies.  Will you please add this 
recommendation to the City Council agenda for this appointment? 




